



Bradley Parish Council
Clerk to the Council: Miss A Higton 4 Paddocks Close

Pinxton Nottingham NG16 6 JR
Minutes of a meeting of Bradley Parish Council held on 
Thursday 16 November 2017 at 7.30 pm 
Venue:   Bradley Church of England (VC) Primary School 
Present:

Cllr E Mitchell (Chair)



Cllr M Moran (Vice Chair)


Cllr S Archer




Cllr Dutton

Cllr T Lawton
In attendance:  
Miss A Higton (Clerk)



   
Cllr S Bull (Derbyshire County Council – Local Member) 



Mr Naim Waqas – Digital Derbyshire (Derbyshire County 
Council) Item 17/11/16-4 only

3 members of the public
	No
	Item
	Action

	17/11/16-1
	Apologies

As all councillors were present there were no apologies.


	

	17/11/16-2
	Declaration of Interests
Councillor Dutton declared an interest, as land owner, in the public speaking item with regarding Knoll Lodge, and left the meeting for that section of the agenda item.

	

	17/11/16-3
	Chairman’s Opening Remarks 

Cllr Mitchell indicated he had attended the recent Local Forum where one of the main agenda items was the review of leisure centres within the District and the plans for DDDC to retain ownership of the building and the running of the services to be contracted out. .

Councillors asked that Cllr Bull raise with the District Council that there has been an increased level of on street parking following the marking of the parking bays off the main Ashbourne Car Park (Shawcroft) and this is causing severe congestion.  
It was noted that the school sign on the main street through the village had been damaged by a tractor.  This was reported to the Country Council who have since replaced the same.
It was noted that a Ready Mix concrete lorry had gone along Hadley Lane causing damage despite the fact there are signs in place indicating the road is not suitable for heavy vehicles.  .  The clerk was asked to contact the Highways Department at DCC to see if they had any suggestions on how to prevent this happening in future and also ascertain the highway status of Hadley Lane.
 
	Cllr Bull

CLERK 



	17/11/16-4
	Public Speaking
Mr Naim Waqas spoke on the Digital Derbyshire programme which is a £34 million partnership between Derbyshire County Council, Broadband Delivery UK, BT, D2N2 Local Enterprise Partnership and the European Regional Development Fund to bring fibre broadband to more than 100,000 premises across the county.  Phase 1 of the project is now complete and Phase 2 is now in progress with an expected end date of December 2018.  The project should reach 98% of properties within the county.  
Arrangements are in place for Bradley to be served by fibre to the majority of dwellings in the village.  The properties would be served from the telecommunications pole nearest to them..  This is scheduled to be completed by Spring 2018.

It was noted that not all premises within Bradley, i.e. outlying houses/farms outside the village centre would be covered by the programme.  Mr Waqas indicated that BT were still modelling to get a clear picture of which premises this entailed.  Following a request from a member of the public it was agreed that when this was competed a copy of the findings would be made available to the Parish Council.  The clerk indicated she would post these documents onto the parish website to make them available to the maximum number of parishioners. 

A Councillor who was in receipt of the BT vouchers also  requested a copy of the original survey as he had put ducting into his premises on the understanding that cabling would be run to this property via this. Mr Waqas indicated that this survey would have originally been carried out by BT and he would look into obtaining a copy and forwarding to the Councillor in question.
Members of the public were invited to speak.  
Mrs Dutton asked the Parish Council to reconsider their decision not to support the Highways Act 1980 footpath diversion consultation relating to her property, Knoll Lodge, as there had been no other objections She also stressed the advantaged of the diversion.

Mrs Potter also requested councillors review their decision and indicated that the diversion would be of benefit to the village.

Councillors noted Mrs Dutton and Mrs Potter’s comments. 

A member of the public indicated he was aware of who was the owner of unregistered land adjacent to Hadley Lane and indicated he would forward the information to The clerk to correspond with them over the overhanging vegetation which is causing an obstruction. 

  
	CLERK

CLERK

	17/11/16-5
	Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting
The Council resolved to accept the minutes of the previous meeting held on 21 September 2017 as a true record were signed by the Chair.

	

	17/11/16-6
	Matters arising from the previous minutes
Councillors did not raise any matters.

	

	17/05/18-7
	Planning
Forestry Commission Funding.
Details of the two schemes available had been circulated to councillors previously and it was noted that that neither of these funding sources was appropriate to land with Bradley Parish. 
	

	17/11/16-8
	Clerks verbal report 

Current Financial Statement
No current bank statement was available.  The Clerk indicated she was still in discussions with Nat West to enable to Parish Council to bank via internet banking.  

The Parish had successfully reclaimed £98.00 VAT from the previous three years.  


	CLERK

	17/11/16-9
	Finance and Administration
Clerk’s Training
The clerk indicated she had enrolled for a course of training to enable her to be a Cilca Qualified clerk.  The cost of this training and examination fees is £500.  The clerk had enquired if the Parish Council would be willing to make a contribution to this as they would directly benefit from a qualified clerk e.g. Power of General Competency etc.

The clerk left the meeting whilst discussion took place.  It was agreed to contribute £250 towards the cost of the course on the proviso that the clerk remained in post for 5 years.  
The clerk was invited back into the meeting and informed of the decision.  The Clerk accepted the offer and asked for any payment to be made directly to DALC. 

Authorisation & Payment of Invoices

The Council agreed to make the following payments:  

Grant Thornton 

£30.00

Clerk’s Salary

£259.20

HMRC



£64.80

DALC (Clerk’s training)
£250.00


	

	17/11/16-10
	AOB

It was noted that there were discrepancies in the declaration of interest forms on the DDDC website.  It was agreed that the clerk would circulate new forms to all Councillors for completion and submission to the Monitoring Officer for entry on DDDC website. Councillor Bull advised that DD councillors review and submit this annually

	All

	17/11/16-11
	Date and time of next meeting 
Thursday 18 January 2018 at Bradley School at 7.30 pm
	


Signed ………………………………………………….. Date………………………
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